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Mr. Mike Kaiser   OCD-SW-010-0102 
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC (Omni) 
1501 Omni Way 
St. Cloud, FL 34773 
 
 Osceola County - SW  WACS # 89544 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility, Class I 
 Auto Shredder Recycling & Waste Tire 
 Storage Processing Operations – Minor Modification 
 Second Request for Additional Information 
 Modification of Permit No. SO49-0199726-012 
 Permit Application No. SO49-0199726-013 and WT49-0199726-014 
 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
The additional information dated February 18, 2010 and received by the Department on February 22, 
2010 was reviewed.  The items listed on the attached page remain incomplete.  Evaluation of your 
application will continue to be delayed until all the requested information has been received. 
 
Pursuant to Section 120.60(2), Florida Statutes, the Department may deny an application, if the applicant, 
after receiving timely notice, fails to correct errors and omissions, or supply additional information within a 
reasonable period of time.  Accordingly, please provide the additional information within 30 days of the 
date you receive this letter.  Submit three copies of the requested information to the Department and 
reference the above permit application number in your correspondence.  Also, an electronic version of the 
submittal would be appreciated. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 893-3328 by e-mail at 
Tom.Lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
    Sincerely, 

     
    __________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date:  March 16, 2010 
FTL/gc/sj 
Enclosure 
 
cc:   
   Brenda Ann Smith Clark, P.E. – HDR Engineering Inc., Brenda.Clark@hdrinc.com 



Mr. Mike Kaiser 
OCD-SW-010-0102 
Page #2 
 
Note that all references to “Report” in the following text refer to the document entitled, “First Request for 
Additional Information, Modification of Permit No. SO49-0199726-012, Permit Application No. SO49-
0199726-013 and WT49-0199726-014”, Prepared by: HDR Engineering Inc., Miami Lakes, Florida dated 
February 18, 2010. 
 
 

Item 1:  The Drawing Sheet No. 3 titled “Site Plan for Waste Tire Storage and Processing 
Operations” included in your response (Attachment B titled “Revised Engineering Drawings”) shows 
the whole waste tire storage area with maximum storage height of 15 ft and width of 50 ft.  The 
maximum storage height should be 10 ft instead of 15 ft based on the Osceola County Department of 
Fire Rescue and Emergency Medical Services Inspection results summarized in response to Item No. 
3 of the first RAI.  Additionally, show the location of the 40 cubic yards roll-off box residual tire storage 
area on the Drawing Sheet No. 3.  The current location on the Drawing points to the processed tire 
storage area and indicates the maximum storage height of 15 feet.  Submit the corrected drawing. 

 
 Item 2:  Attachment F Revised Waste Tire Storage and Processing Plan:  The Table of Contents 

refers to Sheet 1: Waste Tire Storage and Processing Area.  Sheet 1 is missing in Attachment F.  
Additionally, several references are made to Sheet 1 in the text portion of the Revised waste Tire 
Storage and Processing Plan (For Example:  Page 1, Section 2, Last Line: Page 2, Section 5.1, First 
Line and Section 5.2, First Line;  Page 5, Rule 62-711.540(3)(e), First Line).  Submit the missing 
Sheet 1.   

 


